
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

CORPORATE RESOURCES OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 16 AUGUST 2005

                                                                                                                                                                                                       

CROS.78/05
STORM AND FLOOD DAMAGE – GROUND FLOOR ALTERATIONS – CIVIC CENTRE

The Head of Property Services and Head of Commercial and Technical Services submitted a joint report (PS.15/05 -–CTS.30/05) indicating that the City Council had, at its meeting on 19 July 2005 resolved to approve the supplementary estimate request of £235,000 for additional works to the ground floor of the Civic Centre.  The City Council approval was subject to this Committee and the Executive approving the final detail of the scheme.

A plan of the proposed works to the ground floor was displayed at the meeting (Draft No.13).

The works comprised relocating and upgrading of the present toilet facilities, revisions to the public access arrangements at ground floor level, the installation of new fire exits and the reinstatement of office accommodation for Revenues and Benefits staff.

Members discussed the proposed works and were satisfied that they represented the best cost option for the Council.  However, the security of the building is paramount and, as such, the question of the manning of the Reception Desk needs to be addressed at an early stage.

The Head of Property Services pointed out that there would be vacant accommodation at ground floor level and that a decision on how this accommodation should be brought back into use had yet to be taken.

Members expressed the view that the current accommodation arrangements for the political groups was unsatisfactory and that, for example, there was nowhere private for Councillors to meet with constituents or for small groups of Councillors to hold meetings except in the Group Offices which caused disruption for other Councillors wishing to use the Group Offices and for the Member Support Officers.

RESOLVED – 1.  That the Executive be informed that this Committee supports the granting of a supplementary estimate of £235,000 to undertake works to the ground floor of the Civic Centre.

2.  That given the vacant accommodation on the ground floor of the Civic Centre, the Executive be requested to review the current accommodation arrangements for the political groups and that this Committee would like to be kept informed of such review.







